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patients. There were 87 births and 47 deaths. The number of days
was 18,972,

The Isolation Hospital at London has been converted into a mili-
tary hospital, and it is proposed to erect a building for infectious dis-
eases.

The Royal Victoria Hospital, of Montreal, last year admitted 5,421
patients. The daily cast was $2.25.

During 1915 the Montreal General Hospital admitted 7,860 patients.
There were 390 deaths. The outdoor department gave treatment to
23,180 patients. The deficit had been reduced from $69,000 to $58 224,

There have occurred in Hull, since last September, 77 cases of
typhoid fever. It is thought that sewage contamination from the town
of Alymer is the cause.

The Province of Quebec contributed to the Red Cross funds, in
answer to the recent appeal, the sum of $228499.

The vital statistics of Montreal show 5,781 marriages, 21,386 births,
and an average death rate of 29.26.

One hundred and three nurses were engaged by the Vietorian
Order in Montreal last year. They made 14,906 visits, 4,628 being
maternity cases.

The report of the Manitoba Provincial Board of Health states that
tuberculosis is as abundant as ever, and has caused more deaths to the
province than the war. Avian tuberculosis is quite common. It alse
contends that more attention should be given to the prevention of in-
fant mortality.

The annual report of the Brandon General Hospital showed that
the deficit had been reduced to $10,000. The number of patients treated
during the year was 1,904.

About sixty members of the medical profession of Calgary held
their banquet. About forty members of the association are engaged
in military service.

Dr. Bow, Medical Health Officer at Regina, has been appointed
medical superintendent of the Regina General Hospital during the
absence of Dr. Dakin, who is on active service.

Dr. Sutherland has been appointed Medical Officer of Health for
Vancouver.

The Vancouver General Hospital has now accommodation for about
500 beds, and has completed a very fine suite of operating rooms.

The Royal Columbian Hospital at New Westminster is asking the
city to increase the grant from $7,000 to $16,000. An additional sum
of $5,000 is required to make improvements on the heating plant.




